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4th of July Activities:  The fire department has been hard at work on preparations for several months and have many activities planned. As usual, things begin in the park around dinner time on Sunday, July 3rd, when the vendors are open for business. The fire department will have their bar, with beer and soda and in the park near the gazebo.  CMC will be performing that evening until dusk, when the area’s finest fireworks show goes off from the sand bar on the shore. Last call for alcohol is at 11:00pm and the park closes at that time as well.
On the 4th, grab a bite at the Lake Linden Elementary School where the Lions Club holds their annual pancake breakfast beginning at 7:30am. At 9:30am is the 127th edition of the Grand Patriotic Parade which begins on 10th and Calumet and goes through to 1st Street near the park. No pre-registration is required to be a part of the parade, so just look for LLVFD uniforms approximately 45 minutes before the siren sounds to take part. Following the parade the fun and games are at the Village Park where Tom Katalin and Dirk Hembroff will provide the entertainment. There will be vendors and the LLVFD booth will be open. At 1:00pm, there will be a Veteran’s Memorial Service at the memorial in the Village Park near the highway. At 1:15pm the kids games and races will kick off (complete with cash prizes), followed by the Grand Stand contests at 2pm. (Don’t forget, when you hear the siren head to the tennis courts where $700 will be given out to the kids!) Park vendors close at 3pm on the 4th. If your kids have energy left the bike parade lines up at 6pm at the St. Joseph Church parking lot and at 6:30pm heads to the Village Park. All entrants will receive $1 and awards for best decorations go to the TOP 10 bikes! The Annual Street Dance at the Lakes Lounge rounds out the activities from 6pm until 10:00pm with music by Soundwaves. Event flyers are available at many local businesses, the Village office, and on our website at www.lakelinden.net. Remember to buy your booster buttons either from local merchants or fire department members! If in town for the weekend we will list the winning numbers on the front door of the Village Hall. 

Remember, no personal fireworks are allowed in the park at any time. There are a lot of kids out and about so let’s have a safe and happy 4th of July.
Lake Linden Swimming Area and EPA Report:   In 2007, tests done on sediment exposed by extremely low lake levels resulted in some positive tests for contaminants used in processes related to the mining activities on the shoreline near the storm water outlet between the Upper Park and the swimming area (near the foot bridge). This prompted an excavation by the EPA to remove and replace sediment and stamp sand that year along the shoreline just south of the storm water outlet.  
After that, the DEQ began conducting further testing in that area and throughout the bay. About six weeks ago, the EPA released a report to the Village and to the public detailing the results of the findings since the last excavation. Those results can be found in the report available online at   response.epa.gov/LLRec.  The contaminants include lead, arsenic, copper and polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs). These chemicals are under the sediment and underground, with higher levels about a foot or more underground. The area immediately surrounding the storm water outlet under the water has the highest concentrations. Again, we strongly urge you to view the report for details on the test results.
Recommendations drafted by the Western U.P. Health Dept. and the Mich. Dept. of Health & Human Services were to put out signs letting people know how to minimize the exposure risk and to cordon off the area between the swimming beach and the storm water outlet creek. There should be no swimming beyond the fenced area. Also, there is a hand washing station and near the beach parking lot and a shower near the campground pavilion for rinsing off hands and feet. 
For people using the beach, the flowing guidelines are posted and recommended:

· Children and adults should wash hands before eating,

· Should avoid digging deep holes in the beach or along the shore,

· Should wash off at the shower station near the pavilion before heading home,

· Should stay away from the stormwater creek, especially when lake level is low,

· Should stay away from water or sand that doesn’t look right or is discolored.

The following information is also from the MDHHS:

“Is it safe to swim and play in the lake? 
Yes. You should stay away from the areas that have high levels of these chemicals or metals. If you do accidentally touch them, though, they won’t easily go through your skin. They aren’t going to be mixed in the water at high levels either. 

The biggest risk is accidentally swallowing some of the sand that may still be on your hands when you eat or drink - if you don’t wash them well first.
Swimming, and every so often accidentally swallowing a gulp of water, is not a concern from the chemicals,. But it’s never a good idea to drink untreated lake or river water. Even if chemicals aren’t a problem, there are types of bacteria that can make you very sick.
The WUPHD tests this beach and others in the area for bacteria once a week during the swimming season to make sure it is safe to swim.”
The Michigan Department of Environmental Quality’s (MDEQ) Remediation and Redevelopment Division’s Upper Peninsula District Office has a web page where you can get more information about recent and on-going work related to historic mining-related industrial operations along the western shoreline of Torch Lake. The website has links to other test results, EPA emergency response projects in the area, project records, and newsletters. Visit: www.michigan.gov/deq and search for Mining Waste at the top of the screen.
Annual Water Quality Report: The annual Consumer Confidence Report for 2017 for our Village Water system is included with this newsletter. It details our testing and compliance procedures as required by the Michigan DEQ. Questions about the report can be asked by calling the Clerk’s office or it can be viewed on our website.
Lake Linden Farmers Market:    The first Farmers Market for this 2017 year will be 10:00am to 2:00pm on Saturday, July 8th. Many of the previous 19 vendors will be present including those selling fresh artisan breads and cookies, plus local and fresh fruits, berries and vegetables. In addition to many artisans with handmade treasures, this summer we will be featuring local musicians. Join us for a fun and healthful experience. If you have questions about the market or about joining as a vendor please contact Sarah, the market master at lakelindenmarket@gmail.com.  

Spooktember:  There are precious few sites left for this year’s Spooktember Halloween celebration in the Village campground. It will be held on Saturday, September 16th and will have events scheduled throughout that day and evening. As soon as details have been finalized, flyers will be available at our website, at the clerk’s office and at local businesses. 



Garbage Pick-up: Since the 4th of July falls on a Tuesday this year the Village will be picking up garbage on Wednesday, July 5th.  


Interested in helping an exchange student feel at home in Lake Linden? Youth for Understanding (YFU) is an organization that makes safe, educational, and exciting foreign exchanges possible for thousands of teenagers each year, and we are looking for volunteers near you. 

YFU has been fortunate enough to connect with the wonderful community of Lake Linden and is excited to bring a student to the warm village. In order to make this exchange possible, we need a volunteer area representative. An area representative requires a minimum time commitment of approximately two hours per month. These volunteers work directly with exchange students and act as an extra support in addition to a host family. 

If this sounds like a good fit for you or someone you know, please call Maggie Blom at 202-774-5228 or email her at mblom@yfu.org. To apply online, please visit: http://yfuusa.org/volunteer/volunteer-application.php. 
 ________________________    
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